Draft Minutes: 80th Temagami Lakes Association Annual General Meeting

 Friday July 29th, 2011, 10 AM
The 80th Temagami Lakes Association Annual General Meeting was held at Camp Wabun on Friday July 29th, 2011.

1. Greetings: TLA president Andrew Healy began the meeting with a short reading from Chapter one of Pam Sinclair’s book, Temagami Lakes Association: The Life and Times of a Cottage Community then thanked the Directors of Camp Wabun for hosting the meeting.

Councilor Paul Middleton representing The Municipality of Temagami commented on the Official Plan Review, which should be completed before the end of the summer. Councilor Middleton commented on the town’s budget process in 2011 which resulted in a decrease in the budget of approx. four percent. Council is meeting often with the Temagami First Nation Band Council. 
Chief Roxanne Ayotte of the Temagami First Nations provided an update on the projects that will be underway on Bear Island including the new Administration Office Building and a new Elders Complex, which is scheduled to begin in the spring. Chief Ayotte commented on the Land Claim, which was sent to the Province but was rejected until three things were done first:  their Membership Code, Economic Development Corporation and a Trust Fund. The Membership code has been sent to Indian and Northern Affairs Canada. Chief Ayotte also mentioned that all lake residents are able to use the Bear Island Community Library and the computers there to access the internet.
2. Introductory Remarks and Quorum Confirmation

TLA President Andrew Healy thanked Pam Sinclair for writing the book that represented over 100 years on the lake. He thanked all the volunteers that made the Flea Market possible. He told the crowd that there were a great number of residents that took the time to complete the 2011 TLA survey. In his remarks Mr. Healy mentioned concern of what the TLA status would look like over the next 10-20 years and the need to involve the younger generation both in membership and leadership roles. 
3. Approval of the Agenda

It was moved by Harold Keevil and seconded by Steve Drake to approve the agenda as circulated.  Carried.                   

It was moved by Jim Hasler and seconded by Tom Whyte to adopt the minutes of the 2010 AGM. Carried. 

There was no business arising from last year’s minutes.

4. Introduction of Directors

President Andrew Healy introduced the board members present: David McFarlane, Boyd Matchett, Pete Cavervely, Ted Tichinoff, and Will Goodman
Unable to attend were: David Taylor, Chip Kittredge, Gerry  Kluwak.                .

Vince Hovanec, Barry Smith, Brad Hall and Hilton Young were all recognized as past TLA Presidents.
5. Resolution 1: Approval of Financial Statements 
Treasurer David McFarlane reviewed the 2010 financial statement which showed an operation surplus of $9021 and year end investments of $148 475.
It was moved by Phil Bury and seconded by Lisa Tuckerman  to approve the financial statement.  Carried.
Resolution 2: It was moved by Blake Stormes and seconded by Peg Shardelow to approve the actions of the Directors and Officers since the Commencement of the 2010 AGM.  Carried.
6. Committee Reports
Natural resources: Andrew Healy  30 campsites have been cleaned as part of the TLA Campsite Clean Up and we are hoping to double that this year. The TLA in partnership with Project Canoe have built and installed three privies this year for these campsites and hope to do about 10 more before the end of summer.
Municipal Budget and Taxes: Boyd Matchett 

The Town’s budget in 2011 decreased by about four percent. The result for Lake Temagami properties is an average increase, with assessment increase accounted for,  of about four percent. Mr. Matchett provided tax comparisons with the mainland properties in the village of Temagami and the lake properties. He also mentioned that the education taxes went up significantly this year. 
Water Quality: Ted Tichinoff 

Ted’s reported that lake water is in good condition. The TLA Board is still moving towards a water quality monitoring program that will help to identity water quality issues.  The Board is considering hiring university students next year to test the water quality and perform other tasks over the course of the summer.
7. Ontario Provincial Police: Detective Constable Al Gelinas
Al joined us this year from his office in North Bay. He is involved with a team that investigates criminal offences such as break and enters. He warned members at the meeting that break and enters usually occur in the early spring or late fall. Mr. Gelinas told cottagers to report minor crimes and to think about getting trail cameras to limit the amount of crimes in this area.  Al has provided his phone numbers so we can contact him immediately after an event is noticed.
8. Friends of Temagami: Bob Olajos 

The group Friends of Temagami covers a large area and their mission is to preserve the wilderness of the Temagami watershed.  Mr. Olajos mentioned that their Annual General Meeting will be held October 28th and 29th at Smoothwater.
9. Flea Market and History Book: Peter Healy
A special thanks goes out to Debbie Nixon and Charlene Tamburro for being co-chairs of the Flea Market. This year the Flea Market raised  $6000-7000 which will be directed to the Water Testing initiative.
Pam Sinclair’s new book Temagami Lakes Association: The Life and Times of a Cottage Community is now available to purchase at the TLA office.
10. Septic Smart: Rob Davis, Eco-Ethic soap products
Rob Davis’ presentation of septic system maintenance was both hilarious and full of great tips.  A summary of these will be posted on the TLA website.
11. Annual TLA Awards
Peter gave many thanks to the Wabun Staff for hosting the TLA AGM.

Claire Rannie received a Temagami Print for her 40 years of continuous family membership.

Pam Sinclair was honored as TLA Member of the Year in recognition of her time writing The Life and Times of a Cottage Community.

Andrew Healy was recognized for his service as President this year.
11. Other Business
Paul Middleton reminded the audience of a Public Meeting regarding a land  use application on Lake Temagami to be held on August 11th, 2011th at 5:30 p.m.  Peter Healy added that the TLA, with the use of a land use planning consultant, have already made a written submission re: this application.
Lisa Tuckerman suggested that perhaps TLA membership fees could be increased by $10 per year to fund the water quality initiative.
President Andrew Healy once again thanked the membership for their presence at this meeting and their ongoing support for  the organization and welcomed all to stay for a buffet lunch.

It was moved by Trisha Healy and seconded by John Kirby to adjourn the meeting at 12:31. Carried.

